Minutes of TRB Committee AT025 (A1B07): 

Urban Freight Transportation, 

Held on January 13, 2004 in Washington, DC
Attendees: List is Attached

1. Susie Lahsene, Chairperson, opened the meeting at 7:35 pm.

2. Self introduction of all present

3. The minutes of the mid-year meeting in Portland, OR, were approved.

4. Susie introduced the strategic planning activities, and Joe Bryan explained what has been accomplished and what needs to be done.  He pointed out the need for adding advocacy oriented goals related to urban freight planning.  Most of the major freight terminals are located in urban areas and these have security implications.  In many other respects urban freight movement is very important and it needs more attention.  Freight projects deserve higher priority.  Susie asked for volunteers to work with Joe.  Kate Quinn and Karyn Romano volunteered to work with Joe.

5. Elaine King, TRB staff, made announcements about the reorganization of TRB committees into new groups.  Now there is a Freight Systems Group to which the Urban Freight Committee belongs.  The 2003 mid-year meeting brought together many different groups of committees.  Elaine gave Susie a “Certificate of Appreciation” for her hard work in making the mid-year program a success.  The mid-year meeting for 2004 will be in Park City, Utah, during July 25-27.

6. Susie asked for suggestions for topics for a NCHRP Synthesis project.  The topic of “Impact of land use and zoning on urban freight movement” was suggested by a few attendees.  Ron Poole agreed to look into the possibility of forwarding this topic to NCHRP through North Carolina DOT.  It was also suggested that this might be a good topic for research as well as for organizing a paper session.  A “call for paper” may be issued.

7. Joe Bryan and Lance Grenzeback were recognized for organizing the series of “Focus on Freight” sessions at this year’s annual meeting.

8. More detailed planning for the next annual meeting will be done during the mid-year meeting.  Several suggestions were made for potential session topics such as fright villages, advocating freight planning, segregation of freight traffic (e.g., truck only lane), etc.  Bob Czerniak volunteered to lead the paper review process.  Kazuya Kawamura and John Madden will help Bob.

9. Tony Furst of FHWA made a brief presentation about FHWA’s Freight Professional Development Program, which sponsored the “Talking Freight” series.  New courses are being developed.  Scott Johnson is the contact person in FHWA for having a course offered in an area

10. Peter Plummeau made a brief presentation on current freight activities of various MPOs.

11. Anne Strauss-Weider made a few comments on the NCHRP Synthesis 320 Project for which she was the Principal Investigator.  The title is “Integrating Freight Facilities and Operations with Community Goals”.

12. A roundtable discussion on the activities of attendees took place.

13. The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 pm.

